
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Ben Mok
To: Walton, Shamann (BOS)
Cc: DPH-sarahw; Calvillo, Angela (BOS); board.of.supervisor@sfgov.org; Lew, Lisa (BOS)
Subject: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement
Date: Thursday, April 7, 2022 7:45:52 PM
Attachments: Portsmouth Bridge - Letter in Support of Revocation.pdf

 

Dear President Walton,

On behalf of CYC, we'd like to submit a letter of support for the revocation of the street
encroachment agreement regarding the Portsmouth Square Bridge.

Regards,

Ben Mok
Community Relations Manager
benm@cycsf.org  

Community Youth Center of San Francisco (CYC)
Main Office & Computer Clubhouse
1038 Post Street
San Francisco, California 94109
Tel: 415.775.2636 Ext. 242
Fax: 415.775.1345
www.cycsf.org

Youth are the center of our community.

NOTICE: The information and any attachments contained in this message may be privileged, confidential, and/or
protected from disclosure or unauthorized use. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is prohibited. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify CYC immediately by replying to this message and then deleting
it. All emails sent to this address will be received by CYC (Community Youth Center) or one of its
subsidiaries/affiliates and may be archived or reviewed. CYCSF.org accepts no liability for any loss or damage
arising from this email, any virus transmitted, or its attachments.
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April 8, 2022


President Shamann Walton
President Board of Supervisors
Legislative Chamber, Room 250
City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, California 94102


Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM
File No.: 220327


Dear President Walton,


The Community Youth Center of San Francisco strongly supports the Portsmouth
Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over
Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square
(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).


Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents
and the community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded
living conditions and as their only access to open space and meeting space.


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and
designed for residents, park users, and the Chinatown community. This vision is the
result of over 8 years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current
and projected use studies, planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and
Park Department conducted extensive outreach with stakeholders and hosted five
(5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  The overwhelming
majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the Private
Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning
Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved
the project.


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable
outdoor space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000
useable additional outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The
community facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can
find refuge during times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during
days of poor air quality, a central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity,
and a community center for residents to exercise their right to vote.


MAIN OFFICE
1038 Post Street
San Francisco, CA 94109
TEL: 415.775.2636


BAYVIEW OFFICE
5009 Third Street
San Francisco, CA 94124
TEL: 415.550.1151


RICHMOND OFFICE
319 Sixth Avenue, Suite 201
San Francisco, CA 94118
TEL: 415.752.9675


CHINATOWN OFFICE
830 Sacramento Street
San Francisco, CA 94108
TEL: 415.988.1862


WEBSITE: www.cycsf.org
EMAIL: hello@cycsf.org







The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an
integral community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.


We strongly request the revocation of the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is
time for the new vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square
Improvement Project.


Very truly yours,


Sarah Wan
Executive Director


cc:


Angela Calvillo
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org)


Lisa Lew
Office of the Clerk of the Board
(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org)
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April 8, 2022

President Shamann Walton
President Board of Supervisors
Legislative Chamber, Room 250
City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, California 94102

Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM
File No.: 220327

Dear President Walton,

The Community Youth Center of San Francisco strongly supports the Portsmouth
Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over
Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square
(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).

Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents
and the community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded
living conditions and as their only access to open space and meeting space.

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and
designed for residents, park users, and the Chinatown community. This vision is the
result of over 8 years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current
and projected use studies, planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and
Park Department conducted extensive outreach with stakeholders and hosted five
(5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  The overwhelming
majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the Private
Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning
Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved
the project.

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable
outdoor space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000
useable additional outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The
community facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can
find refuge during times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during
days of poor air quality, a central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity,
and a community center for residents to exercise their right to vote.
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The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an
integral community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.

We strongly request the revocation of the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is
time for the new vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square
Improvement Project.

Very truly yours,

Sarah Wan
Executive Director

cc:

Angela Calvillo
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org)

Lisa Lew
Office of the Clerk of the Board
(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org)
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Maggie Dong
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Lew, Lisa (BOS)
Subject: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement for Pedestrian Bridge Kearny Street
Date: Thursday, April 7, 2022 10:08:55 AM
Attachments: Revoking Street Encroachment Agreement TRIP Letter.pdf

 
Dear Clerk Angela Calvillo,

I am sending the letter in support for the revocation of street encroachment agreement for
the pedestrian bridge on Kearny Street on behalf of Chinatown TRIP. Please see the pdf
attached. This is for the public hearing taking place on Tuesday, April 12, 2022 at 3pm, file no.
220327. 

Best Regards,

Maggie Dong (she/her)
Planner
Chinatown Community Development Center
Phone: 415.935.2472| Email: maggie.dong@chinatowncdc.org

mailto:maggie.dong@chinatowncdc.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
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Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 


 


April 7, 2022 


 


President Shamann Walton 


Board of Supervisors 


Legislative Chamber, Room 250 


1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 


San Francisco, California 94102 


  


Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 


Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 


File No.: 220327 


 


Dear President Walton, 


 


The Chinatown Transportation Research and Improvement Project (Chinatown TRIP) strongly 


supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian 


bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square 


(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).    


 


Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown. Residents and the 


community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 


and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 


 


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 


residents, park users, and the Chinatown community. This vision is the result of over 8 years of 


community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 


and design. The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 


with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years. 


The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 


Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 


and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 


  


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to usable outdoor space 


and indoor community facilities. The project will provide over 20,000 square feet of additional 


useable outdoor space and over 8,000 square feet of indoor community space.  The community 


facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during 


times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a 
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central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for 


residents to exercise their right to vote.   


  


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 


community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  


  


We strongly request the revocation of the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 


vision for Portsmouth Square and to build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 


  


Very Truly Yours, 


  


  


  
  


 Jonathan Hee, Co-Chair of Chinatown TRIP 


  


cc: 


Angela Calvillo 


Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 


(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 


  


Lisa Lew 


Office of the Clerk of the Board 


(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 
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Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 

 

April 7, 2022 

 

President Shamann Walton 

Board of Supervisors 

Legislative Chamber, Room 250 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

San Francisco, California 94102 

  

Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 

Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 

File No.: 220327 

 

Dear President Walton, 

 

The Chinatown Transportation Research and Improvement Project (Chinatown TRIP) strongly 

supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian 

bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square 

(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).    

 

Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown. Residents and the 

community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 

and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 

 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 

residents, park users, and the Chinatown community. This vision is the result of over 8 years of 

community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 

and design. The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 

with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years. 

The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 

Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 

and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 

  

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to usable outdoor space 

and indoor community facilities. The project will provide over 20,000 square feet of additional 

useable outdoor space and over 8,000 square feet of indoor community space.  The community 

facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during 

times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a 
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central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for 

residents to exercise their right to vote.   

  

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 

community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  

  

We strongly request the revocation of the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 

vision for Portsmouth Square and to build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 

  

Very Truly Yours, 

  

  

  
  

 Jonathan Hee, Co-Chair of Chinatown TRIP 

  

cc: 

Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 

  

Lisa Lew 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 

(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 

  

 

 

mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: SFChinese Chamber
To: Walton, Shamann (BOS)
Cc: Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Lew, Lisa (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Eddie Au; Harlan Wong; SFChinese

Chamber
Subject: Fwd: Support Letter-Portsmouth Square Bridge revocation
Date: Wednesday, April 6, 2022 3:16:48 PM
Attachments: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement (2).pdf

 

Dear President Walton,

On behalf of the San Francisco Chinese Chamber of Commerce, I would like to support of
revocation of the street encroachment agreement.

Attached please find a support letter.

Thank you.

Eddie Au
President
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CHINESE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
730 Sacramento Street, San Francisco, CA 94 108 
(415) 982-3000 Fax: (415) 982-4720 

Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 

April 6, 2022 

President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 

Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
File No.: 220327 

Dear President Walton: 

On behalf of the San Francisco Chinese Chamber of Commerce, I strongly support the Portsmouth 
Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street 
connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the "Private Kearny Street 
Bridge"). 

Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the " living room" of Chinatown. Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions and as 
their only access to open space and meeting space. 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for residents, 
park users, and the Chinatown community. This vision is the result of over 8 years of community 
engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning and design. The San 
Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach with stakeholders and hosted 
five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years. The overwh~lming majority support 
a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic 
Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each 
unanimously approved the project. 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor space and 
indoor community facilities. The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional outdoor space and 
over 8,000 indoor community space. The community facility will be a necessary resiliency center for 
Chinatown. Residents can find refuge during times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air 
during days of poor air quality, a central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a 
community center for residents to exercise their right to vote. 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown. 



CHINESE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
730 Sacrame nto Street , San Franc isco , CA 94108 
(4 15) 98 2-3000 Fax : (4 15) 982-4720 

We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement. It is time for the new vi sion for 
Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 

' 

Very Truly Yours, 

Eddie Au 
President, San Francisco Chinese Chamber of Commerce 

cc: 

Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 

Lisa Lew 
Office of the Clerk of the Board 
(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Vicki Lee
To: Walton, Shamann (BOS)
Cc: Tan Chow; Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Lew, Lisa (BOS)
Subject: PORTSMOUTH SQUARE IMPROVEMENT PROJECT
Date: Wednesday, April 6, 2022 9:47:59 AM
Attachments: image001.png

Portsmouth Square - 4.5.2022 Support Letter.pdf

 

Good Morning President Walton,
 
I am writing on behalf of Anni Chung and Self-Help for the Elderly to let you know of our support for
the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project.
Portsmouth Square is vital to our program operations in the Chinatown community. 
 
Attached please find our letter of support for the project.
 
Thank you in advance for your attention to this very important project.
 
Best Regards,
Vicki Lee
 
Vicki Tanabe Lee
Administrative Coordinator
 
Email:  vickil@selfhelpelderly.org  | Direct:  415-677-7663 | Fax:  415-296-0313
Main:  415-677-7600 | 731 Sansome Street, Suite 100, San Francisco, CA  94111

 
 
 
 

mailto:vickil@selfhelpelderly.org
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Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 


April 5, 2022 


President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 


Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
File No.: 220327 


Dear President Walton 


Self-Help for the Elderly strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project and the 
removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial 
District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).   


Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 
and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 


Self-Help for the Elderly is a community-based organization serving over 40,000 seniors 
annually throughout the Bay Area. We promote the independence, well-being and dignity of 
older adults through culturally aligned services and programs. The Chinatown community is our 
hub and Portsmouth Square is an integral part of our services and programs. The Clubhouse is a 
convenient gathering place for people who would otherwise have no place to go to receive 
necessary services. We use the Portsmouth Square Clubhouse extensively to provide classes and 
activities for the seniors in the community. 


The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over eight (8) 
years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, 
planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Parks Department conducted extensive 
outreach with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two 
(2) years.  The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not
include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning
Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project.















Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 

April 5, 2022 

President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 

Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
File No.: 220327 

Dear President Walton 

Self-Help for the Elderly strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project and the 
removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial 
District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).   

Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 
and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 

Self-Help for the Elderly is a community-based organization serving over 40,000 seniors 
annually throughout the Bay Area. We promote the independence, well-being and dignity of 
older adults through culturally aligned services and programs. The Chinatown community is our 
hub and Portsmouth Square is an integral part of our services and programs. The Clubhouse is a 
convenient gathering place for people who would otherwise have no place to go to receive 
necessary services. We use the Portsmouth Square Clubhouse extensively to provide classes and 
activities for the seniors in the community. 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over eight (8) 
years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, 
planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Parks Department conducted extensive 
outreach with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two 
(2) years.  The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not
include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning
Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project.



Support Letter 
Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
April 5, 2022 
Page 2 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor 
space and indoor community facilities. The project will provide over 20,000 sq. ft. of useable 
additional outdoor space and over 8,000 sq . ft. of indoor community space. The community 
facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown. Residents can find refuge during 
times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a 
central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for 
residents to exercise their right to vote. 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown. 

We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement. It is time for the new 
vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 

Very Truly Yours, 

cc: 

Angela Calvillo 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 

Lisa Lew 
Office of the Clerk of the Board 
(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Langshu Feng
To: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Lew, Lisa (BOS)
Cc: tandchow@gmail.com
Subject: Portsmouth Square Bridge revocation hearing support letter
Date: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 4:27:48 PM
Attachments: Form of Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement 4.5.22.pdf

 
Dear President Shamann Walton & Board of Supervisors,

Hope this email finds you well.

This is Langshu Feng, a Technical Assistant with Ping Yuen Resident Improvement
Association(PYRIA), sending you a letter in Support of Portsmouth Square Improvement on
behalf of PYRIA. Thank you so much for your attention to this matter. 

Best,

Langshu Feng
Community Organizer 
Chinatown Community Development Center
663 Clay St, SF, CA 94111
Tel# 415.984.2731

mailto:langshu.feng@chinatowncdc.org
mailto:angela.calvillo@sfgov.org
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799 Pacific Avenue | San Francisco | CA 94133-4411  
(415) 684-8873 | pyriassociation@gmail.com  


156389677.1 


  
 
Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 
 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
 File No.:    220327 
   
Dear President Walton 
  
Ping Yuen Residents Improvement Association (PYRIA) strongly supports the Portsmouth 
Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street 
connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street 
Bridge”).    
 
Founded in 1967, PYRIA is a tenant association that strives to promote positive changes at Ping 
Yuen through resident involvement, as well as better the living conditions for residents at Ping 
Yuen and the larger city through active participation and collaboration with our community. 
PYRIA was one of the first public housing developments in San Francisco to organize and form 
a tenant association with a total of 434 households.   
 
Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 
and as their only access to open space and meeting space. Therefore, many Chinatown residents, 
including PYRIA members, frequently go to Portsmouth Square and attend activities.   
 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 
community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 
and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 
with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  
The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 
and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 
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The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor 
space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional 
outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility will be a 
necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of extreme 
cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central place for food 
delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to exercise their 
right to vote.   


 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  
 
We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 
vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
 
 


  
  
Mrs. Chang Jok Lee     
President of PYRIA   
 
 
 
cc:  
 
 Angela Calvillo 
 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 (via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 
 
 Lisa Lew 
 Office of the Clerk of the Board 
 (via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 
 
  







799 Pacific Avenue | San Francisco | CA 94133-4411  
(415) 684-8873 | pyriassociation@gmail.com  

156389677.1 

  
 
Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 
 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
 File No.:    220327 
   
Dear President Walton 
  
Ping Yuen Residents Improvement Association (PYRIA) strongly supports the Portsmouth 
Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street 
connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street 
Bridge”).    
 
Founded in 1967, PYRIA is a tenant association that strives to promote positive changes at Ping 
Yuen through resident involvement, as well as better the living conditions for residents at Ping 
Yuen and the larger city through active participation and collaboration with our community. 
PYRIA was one of the first public housing developments in San Francisco to organize and form 
a tenant association with a total of 434 households.   
 
Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 
and as their only access to open space and meeting space. Therefore, many Chinatown residents, 
including PYRIA members, frequently go to Portsmouth Square and attend activities.   
 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 
community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 
and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 
with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  
The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 
and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 
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The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor 
space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional 
outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility will be a 
necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of extreme 
cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central place for food 
delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to exercise their 
right to vote.   

 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  
 
We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 
vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
 
 

  
  
Mrs. Chang Jok Lee     
President of PYRIA   
 
 
 
cc:  
 
 Angela Calvillo 
 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 (via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 
 
 Lisa Lew 
 Office of the Clerk of the Board 
 (via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 
 
  



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors, (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Laxamana, Junko (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Board of Supervisors,

(BOS); BOS Legislation, (BOS)
Subject: FW: Community Tenants Association - Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement
Date: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 11:12:25 AM
Attachments: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement Community Tenants Association.pdf

 
 

From: Community Tenants Association San Francisco <sf_cta@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 11:01 AM
To: Board of Supervisors, (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Calvillo, Angela (BOS)
<angela.calvillo@sfgov.org>; Lew, Lisa (BOS) <lisa.lew@sfgov.org>
Subject: Community Tenants Association - Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement
Agreement
 

 

Dear BOS,
 
Community Tenants Association (CTA) is a grassroots tenant organization that has
over 2,600 members who mostly lives in Chinatown. The Portsmouth Square
Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral community facility
for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown. Therefore, we strongly request the
revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement. Please see attached Letter in Support of
Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement. Thank you for your consideration.
 
Sincerely,
CTA
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Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 

 

April 5th, 2022 

 

President Shamann Walton 

President 

Board of Supervisors 

Legislative Chamber, Room 250 

City Hall 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

San Francisco, California 94102 

 

Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 

 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 

 File No.:    220327 

   

Dear President Walton, 

  

Community Tenants Association strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project 

and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton 

Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).    

 

Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 

community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 

and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 

 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 

residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 

community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 

and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 

with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  

The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 

Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 

and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 

 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor 

space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional 

outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility will be a 

necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of extreme 

cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central place for food 

delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to exercise their 

right to vote.   

 

The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 

community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  
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We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 

vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 
 

Very Truly Yours, 

 
Wing Hoo Leung 

President 

Community Tenants Association 

 

 

 

 

cc:  

 

 Angela Calvillo 

 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

 (via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 

 

 Lisa Lew 

 Office of the Clerk of the Board 

 (via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 

 

 

  

 

mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:lisa.lew@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Karen Chan
To: Walton, Shamann (BOS)
Cc: Board of Supervisors, (BOS); Lew, Lisa (BOS); tandchow@gmail.com; myeung@chinatowncdc.org; Tammy Hung
Subject: **** Letter in support of renovation of street Improvement Agreement****
Date: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 10:52:32 AM
Attachments: image.png

image.png
Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Improvement Agreement.DOCX

 
 

散房家庭团结会  
                                               SRO Families United Collaborative  
                                               Collaborativa de Familias Unidas de Hoteles SRO  
                                               SRO Samahan ng mga Pamilyang Nagkakais  
 
 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re:      Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
            Hearing Date:                         April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
            File No.:                                  220327 
                         
Dear President Walton 
  
SRO Families United Collaborative strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement
Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the
Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).    
 
Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions

mailto:karen.chan@chinatowncdc.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:lisa.lew@sfgov.org
mailto:tandchow@gmail.com
mailto:myeung@chinatowncdc.org
mailto:thung@chinatowncdc.org
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                                               SRO Families United Collaborative 

                                               Collaborativa de Familias Unidas de Hoteles SRO 

                                               SRO Samahan ng mga Pamilyang Nagkakais 





Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org



April 5, 2022



President Shamann Walton

President

Board of Supervisors

Legislative Chamber, Room 250

City Hall

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place

San Francisco, California 94102



Re:	Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement

	Hearing Date:			April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM

	File No.: 			220327

		

Dear President Walton

 

SRO Families United Collaborative strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).   



Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions and as their only access to open space and meeting space.



The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project.



The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to exercise their right to vote.  



The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown. 



We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project.



Very Truly Yours,



SRO Families United Collaborative







cc:	



	Angela Calvillo

	Clerk of the Board of Supervisors

	(via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org)



	Lisa Lew

	Office of the Clerk of the Board

	(via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org)
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and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 
 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years
of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies,
planning and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive
outreach with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than
two (2) years.  The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does
not include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the
Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved
the project. 
 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor
space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable
additional outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility
will be a necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of
extreme cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central
place for food delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to
exercise their right to vote.   

 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  
 
We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new
vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
 
SRO Families United Collaborative 
 

 
 
cc:        
 
            Angela Calvillo 
            Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
            (via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 
 
            Lisa Lew 
            Office of the Clerk of the Board 
            (via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 

mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:lisa.lew@sfgov.org


 

Karen Chan 
Senior Community Organizer
Chinatown Community Development Center 
CELL/TEXT: 415-513-3866 
Email: karen.chan@chinatowncdc.org
www.chinatowncdc.org 

https://url.avanan.click/v2/___http://www.chinatowncdc.org/___.YXAzOnNmZHQyOmE6bzo2YjQ4ZGMzZmNhNmEyNzEyMjg4YWJlMjg4OGM0Y2ExMjo2OjdlY2U6ZTY0MDQ1OThkYTgxMDllOTFmMTZkOTdhZTcxNTk2ODAwYTdlNzgyZTA0N2VmODhkNjRkMTRjMmQzMGVlNjFjZDpoOk4
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散房家庭团结会  
                                               SRO Families United Collaborative  
                                               Collaborativa de Familias Unidas de Hoteles SRO  
                                               SRO Samahan ng mga Pamilyang Nagkakais  
 
 
Via Email shamann.walton@sfgov.org 
 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re: Letter in Support of Revocation of Street Encroachment Agreement 
 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 PM 
 File No.:    220327 
   
Dear President Walton 
  
SRO Families United Collaborative strongly supports the Portsmouth Square Improvement 
Project and the removal of the private pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street connecting the Hilton 
Financial District Hotel to Portsmouth Square (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).    
 
Portsmouth Square is often referred to as the “living room” of Chinatown.  Residents and the 
community rely on Portsmouth Square as relief from otherwise overcrowded living conditions 
and as their only access to open space and meeting space. 
 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is created by, supported by, and designed for 
residents, park users, and the Chinatown community.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 
community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 
and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 
with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  
The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge. The Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, 
and the Recreation and Parks Commission each unanimously approved the project. 
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The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project will greatly expand access to useable outdoor 
space and indoor community facilities.   The project will provide over 20,000 useable additional 
outdoor space and over 8,000 indoor community space.  The community facility will be a 
necessary resiliency center for Chinatown.  Residents can find refuge during times of extreme 
cold or heat, a place to breathe clean air during days of poor air quality, a central place for food 
delivery as we combat food insecurity, and a community center for residents to exercise their 
right to vote.   

 
The Portsmouth Square Improvement Project is crucial for Chinatown and will be an integral 
community facility for residents and the revitalization of Chinatown.  
 
We strongly request the revoke the Street Encroachment Agreement.  It is time for the new 
vision for Portsmouth Square and build the Portsmouth Square Improvement Project. 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
 
SRO Families United Collaborative 
 
 
 
cc:  
 
 Angela Calvillo 
 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 (via email - board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org) 
 
 Lisa Lew 
 Office of the Clerk of the Board 
 (via email - lisa.lew@sfgov.org) 
 
 
  
 

mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:lisa.lew@sfgov.org


 This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

From: Tan Chow
To: Walton, Shamann (BOS); Calvillo, Angela (BOS); board.of.supervisor@sfgov.org
Cc: Lew, Lisa (BOS); Allan Low; Phil Chin; Tan Chow
Subject: Committee for Better Parks & Rec in Chinatown Letter in Support of Petition for Revocation of Major Encroachment Agreement
Date: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 6:08:21 AM
Attachments: Portsmouth Bridge License.PDF

CBPRC Letter In Support of Revocation of Permit.pdf

 

﻿

華埠公園康樂會
Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown

April 5, 2022

President Shamann Walton President
Board of Supervisors Legislative Chamber, Room 250 City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place San Francisco, California 94102

Re: Letter in Support of Petition for Revocation of Major Encroachment Agreement 
Hearing Date: April 12, 2022, 3:00 pm
File No. 220327

Dear President Walton,

The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) strongly supports the revocation of that certain Street Encroachment Agreement (a copy of which is enclosed) (the
“Encroachment Agreement”), as well as the removal of the pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street (the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”). The Private Kearny Street Bridge has outlived its public useful
life and must make way for the new vision for Portsmouth Square.

Founded in 1969, Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) has advocated for open space and recreation areas in Chinatown. Because of Chinatown’s high density, open
space and parks are an especially important and a limited resource to our community. Our committee members have a long history of being engaged and active in the community processes in
Chinatown including the renovation of many San Francisco Recreation and Park facilities and open spaces. Our members include volunteer architects, district council staff, community youth
organizations, community childcare providers, and community members, as well as staff from neighborhood service providers like Chinatown Community Development Center, Community Youth
Center, and Self-Help for the Elderly, Community Tenants Association, Chinatown SRO Families United Collaborative, Kai Ming Headstart. 

There is a new vision for Portsmouth Square and this new vision is created by, supported by, and designed for residents, park users, and a wide majority of the Chinatown community. Enclosed is a
copy of the vision for Portsmouth Square. This vision is the result of over 10 years of community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning and design. The
San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops attended each by over 200 people over a period of more than
two (2) years. The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the Private Kearny Street Bridge. The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge has
undergone extensive analysis, a certified Environmental Impact Report, and unanimous approvals by the Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Park
Commission. (A copy of the new vision for Portsmouth Square is enclosed.)

The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will result in the creation of over 20,000 square feet of new outdoor and park space and over 8,000 square feet of indoor community space.
Chinatown is the most densely populated area west of Manhattan and has one of the lowest park and recreation space per capita in the City as well as one the highest poverty rates in the City. Many
of the Chinatown residents are elderly and live in single-room occupancy units and in very cramped living conditions. The expansion of outdoor and park space and community space is crucial for
Chinatown seniors, residents, families, children and park users.

The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an ill-conceived design and its removal will vastly improve the urban landscape. The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will create sunlight to public
areas, will open public vistas and corridors from North Beach to the Financial District, and expand uses of public spaces. The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an outdated fixture of brutalist
architecture typical of the redevelopment period savagely imposed on Chinatown and completely ignoring the culturally sensitive context in which it occupies. The removal of the Private Kearny
Street Bridge will at last repair this urban scar and make way for a bold community design that is complimentary to Chinatown architectural design and uses.

The Private Kearny Street Bridge is not dedicated for a public purpose. The Private Kearny Street Bridge has been increasingly used for private purposes to the exclusion of the public (Photographs
of private use are enclosed). Often, the gates to the Private Kearny Street Bridge are closed. There is no remuneration to the City or the public for the existence of the Private Kearny Street Bridge.

The Encroachment Agreement can be revoked. Paragraph 3 of the General Provisions of the Street Encroachment Agreement states:

 “3. The permission granted by said resolution is merely a revocable license. The Board of Supervisors may revoke said permission at will, and, upon the revocation thereof, the undersigned
Permittees, their heirs and assigns, will within 30 days after written notification of the revocation of said permission, will remove or cause to be removed the encroachment permitted by said
resolution and all materials used in connection with its construction without expense to the City and County of San Francisco, and restore to a condition satisfactory to the Department of Public
Works.”

The permission for the Private Kearny Street Bridge can and should be revoked. Clearly, the agreement for which the Private Kearny Street Bridge requires Justice Investors to remove the Private
Kearny Street Bridge at its sole cost.

The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown wholeheartedly supports the Petition to Revoke the Major Encroachment Agreement. The Private Kearny Street Bridge has outlived its
1970 brutalism purpose. Revoke the Encroachment Agreement and allow for a new vision for Portsmouth Square expanding open space in the densest neighborhood in the City and creating new
community space and programs for Chinatown.

Phil Chin,
on behalf of Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown

Enclosures
1. Street Encroachment Agreement
2. Portsmouth Square Vision Plan
2. Photographs of Private Use of Private Kearny Street Bridge

cc:
Angela Calvillo
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors (via email/w/copy of encls.)

Street Encroachment Agreement.

Portsmouth Square Vision.

mailto:tandchow@gmail.com
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:angela.calvillo@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisor@sfgov.org
mailto:lisa.lew@sfgov.org
mailto:ALow@perkinscoie.com
mailto:chinphil43@gmail.com
mailto:tandchow@gmail.com
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華埠公園康樂會 
Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown 


 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re: Letter in Support of Petition for Revocation of Major Encroachment Agreement 
 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 pm 
 File No.   220327 
  
Dear President Walton,  
  
The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) strongly supports 
the revocation of that certain Street Encroachment Agreement (a copy of which is enclosed) (the 
“Encroachment Agreement”), as well as the removal of the pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street 
(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).  The Private Kearny Street Bridge has outlived its public 
useful life and must make way for the new vision for Portsmouth Square. 
  
Founded in 1969, Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) has 
advocated for open space and recreation areas in Chinatown.  Because of Chinatown’s high 
density, open space and parks are an especially important and a limited resource to our 
community.  Our committee members have a long history of being engaged and active in the 
community processes in Chinatown including the renovation of many San Francisco Recreation 
and Park facilities and open spaces.  Our members include volunteer architects, district council 
staff, community youth organizations, community childcare providers, and community members, 
as well as staff from neighborhood service providers like Chinatown Community Development 
Center, Community Youth Center, and Self-Help for the Elderly. 
  
There is a new vision for Portsmouth Square and this new vision is created by, supported by, and 
designed for residents, park users, and a wide majority of the Chinatown community.  Enclosed 
is a copy of the vision for Portsmouth Square.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 
community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 
and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 
with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  
The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge. The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge has undergone 
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extensive analysis, a certified Environmental Impact Report, and unanimous approvals by the 
Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Park 
Commission.  (A copy of the new vision for Portsmouth Square is enclosed.) 
 
The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will result in the creation of over 20,000 square 
feet of new outdoor and park space and over 8,000 square feet of indoor community space.  
Chinatown is the most densely populated area west of Manhattan and has one of the lowest park 
and recreation space per capita in the City as well as one the highest poverty rates in the City.   
Many of the Chinatown residents are elderly and live in single-room occupancy units and in very 
cramped living conditions. The expansion of outdoor and park space and community space is 
crucial for Chinatown seniors, residents, families, children and park users.   
 
The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an ill-conceived design and its removal will vastly improve 
the urban landscape.  The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will create sunlight to 
public areas, will open public vistas and corridors from North Beach to the Financial District, 
and expand uses of public spaces.  The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an outdated fixture of 
brutalist architecture typical of the redevelopment period savagely imposed on Chinatown and 
completely ignoring the culturally sensitive context in which it occupies.  The removal of the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge will at last repair this urban scar and make way for a bold 
community design that is complimentary to Chinatown architectural design.  
 
The Private Kearny Street Bridge is not dedicated for a public purpose.  The Private Kearny 
Street Bridge has been increasingly used for private purposes to the exclusion of the public 
(Photographs of private use are enclosed).   Often, the gates to the Private Kearny Street Bridge 
are closed.  There is no remuneration to the City or the public for the existence of the Private 
Kearny Street Bridge.   
 
The Encroachment Agreement can be revoked.  Paragraph 3 of the General Provisions of the 
Street Encroachment Agreement states: 
 


 “3. The permission granted by said resolution is merely a revocable 
license.  The Board of Supervisors may revoke said permission at will, and, upon 
the revocation thereof, the undersigned Permittees, their heirs and assigns, will 
within 30 days after written notification of the revocation of said permission, will 
remove or cause to be removed the encroachment permitted by said resolution and 
all materials used in connection with its construction without expense to the City 
and County of San Francisco, and restore to a condition satisfactory to the 
Department of Public Works.” 
 


The permission for the Private Kearny Street Bridge can and should be revoked.  Clearly, the 
agreement for which the Private Kearny Street Bridge requires Justice Investors to remove the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge at its sole cost. 
 
The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown wholeheartedly supports the 
Petition to Revoke the Major Encroachment Agreement.  The Private Kearny Street Bridge has 
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outlived its 1970 brutalism purpose.  Revoke the Encroachment Agreement and allow for a new 
vision for Portsmouth Square expanding open space in the densest neighborhood in the City and 
creating new community space and programs for Chinatown. 
 
Best, 


 
 
Phil Chin 
on behalf of Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown 
 
Enclosures 
 1. Street Encroachment Agreement 
 2. Portsmouth Square Vision Plan 
 2. Photographs of Private Use of Private Kearny Street Bridge 
 
 
cc:  
 
 Angela Calvillo 
 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 (via email/w/copy of encls.) 
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華埠公園康樂會 
Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown 

 
April 5, 2022 
 
President Shamann Walton 
President 
Board of Supervisors 
Legislative Chamber, Room 250 
City Hall 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 
San Francisco, California 94102 
 
Re: Letter in Support of Petition for Revocation of Major Encroachment Agreement 
 Hearing Date:   April 12, 2022, 3:00 pm 
 File No.   220327 
  
Dear President Walton,  
  
The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) strongly supports 
the revocation of that certain Street Encroachment Agreement (a copy of which is enclosed) (the 
“Encroachment Agreement”), as well as the removal of the pedestrian bridge over Kearny Street 
(the “Private Kearny Street Bridge”).  The Private Kearny Street Bridge has outlived its public 
useful life and must make way for the new vision for Portsmouth Square. 
  
Founded in 1969, Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown (CBPRC) has 
advocated for open space and recreation areas in Chinatown.  Because of Chinatown’s high 
density, open space and parks are an especially important and a limited resource to our 
community.  Our committee members have a long history of being engaged and active in the 
community processes in Chinatown including the renovation of many San Francisco Recreation 
and Park facilities and open spaces.  Our members include volunteer architects, district council 
staff, community youth organizations, community childcare providers, and community members, 
as well as staff from neighborhood service providers like Chinatown Community Development 
Center, Community Youth Center, and Self-Help for the Elderly. 
  
There is a new vision for Portsmouth Square and this new vision is created by, supported by, and 
designed for residents, park users, and a wide majority of the Chinatown community.  Enclosed 
is a copy of the vision for Portsmouth Square.  This vision is the result of over 8 years of 
community engagement, capital needs assessments, current and projected use studies, planning 
and design.  The San Francisco Recreation and Park Department conducted extensive outreach 
with stakeholders and hosted five (5) public workshops over a period of more than two (2) years.  
The overwhelming majority support a vision for Portsmouth Square that does not include the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge. The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge has undergone 
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extensive analysis, a certified Environmental Impact Report, and unanimous approvals by the 
Historic Preservation Commission, the Planning Commission, and the Recreation and Park 
Commission.  (A copy of the new vision for Portsmouth Square is enclosed.) 
 
The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will result in the creation of over 20,000 square 
feet of new outdoor and park space and over 8,000 square feet of indoor community space.  
Chinatown is the most densely populated area west of Manhattan and has one of the lowest park 
and recreation space per capita in the City as well as one the highest poverty rates in the City.   
Many of the Chinatown residents are elderly and live in single-room occupancy units and in very 
cramped living conditions. The expansion of outdoor and park space and community space is 
crucial for Chinatown seniors, residents, families, children and park users.   
 
The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an ill-conceived design and its removal will vastly improve 
the urban landscape.  The removal of the Private Kearny Street Bridge will create sunlight to 
public areas, will open public vistas and corridors from North Beach to the Financial District, 
and expand uses of public spaces.  The Private Kearny Street Bridge is an outdated fixture of 
brutalist architecture typical of the redevelopment period savagely imposed on Chinatown and 
completely ignoring the culturally sensitive context in which it occupies.  The removal of the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge will at last repair this urban scar and make way for a bold 
community design that is complimentary to Chinatown architectural design.  
 
The Private Kearny Street Bridge is not dedicated for a public purpose.  The Private Kearny 
Street Bridge has been increasingly used for private purposes to the exclusion of the public 
(Photographs of private use are enclosed).   Often, the gates to the Private Kearny Street Bridge 
are closed.  There is no remuneration to the City or the public for the existence of the Private 
Kearny Street Bridge.   
 
The Encroachment Agreement can be revoked.  Paragraph 3 of the General Provisions of the 
Street Encroachment Agreement states: 
 

 “3. The permission granted by said resolution is merely a revocable 
license.  The Board of Supervisors may revoke said permission at will, and, upon 
the revocation thereof, the undersigned Permittees, their heirs and assigns, will 
within 30 days after written notification of the revocation of said permission, will 
remove or cause to be removed the encroachment permitted by said resolution and 
all materials used in connection with its construction without expense to the City 
and County of San Francisco, and restore to a condition satisfactory to the 
Department of Public Works.” 
 

The permission for the Private Kearny Street Bridge can and should be revoked.  Clearly, the 
agreement for which the Private Kearny Street Bridge requires Justice Investors to remove the 
Private Kearny Street Bridge at its sole cost. 
 
The Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown wholeheartedly supports the 
Petition to Revoke the Major Encroachment Agreement.  The Private Kearny Street Bridge has 
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outlived its 1970 brutalism purpose.  Revoke the Encroachment Agreement and allow for a new 
vision for Portsmouth Square expanding open space in the densest neighborhood in the City and 
creating new community space and programs for Chinatown. 
 
Best, 

 
 
Phil Chin 
on behalf of Committee for Better Parks and Recreation in Chinatown 
 
Enclosures 
 1. Street Encroachment Agreement 
 2. Portsmouth Square Vision Plan 
 2. Photographs of Private Use of Private Kearny Street Bridge 
 
 
cc:  
 
 Angela Calvillo 
 Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
 (via email/w/copy of encls.) 
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OTY AND COUNTY Of SAN fltANOSCO . 
l>EPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS , ' 

STREET ENCROACHMENT AGREEMENT 

In cor.s1deJ•at1on of the adoption by the Board of Supervisors of 
The City a11d Co\lnty or San Francisco of Resolution No • .<...":i3-:.7A •• at its 
meeting or ..... J,(.?.Ji?.:J,.1.7:1.a •••• , a true copy or which is attached here­
to marked Exhibtt .(, and by this reference incorporated herein and sub-­
Ject to all the terms, conditions, and reetr1ct1ons printed as General 
Provisions ()n the back of this aireemeni.salso by reference incoI'po.rated 
herein, tne unde~raigned .• __ ~PJ'.I.C.. -~~19 ..••....•........•.••.•..... _. ·-········-- _ 

ror·th~~se J.;es; · · -the1;··herrs·;··· a·sa1gpe·l····an .. ci ·air·· s·ub·sequent · p;;ro·hB.eers 
(hereinaftei:- referred to as Permittees of the land described in said 
resolution and herein described, agree that in accordance with the 
General Pro'lisicins and Exhibit A: 

1. Tht~ pe1'1nitted encroachment will run with the land identified 
on the maps of \.he Assessor of the City and County of San Francisco as 
Block -~Qf} __ , Lot.··---~.!. ..... _-----------·-_ located on the •. tff~tri:r.1J..4.,_2f _______ _ 
~\fr\l)' .• ~ $.f.•-~lL_l;if$.llA\I) .\,aH.lt,l\.1~9!' •• ¥.!~J.1~~~1}.f!l.t.J{~~-~~;! .·~-- .. _ ....... _ •. ----·· ..•..•..•..•••.• 
..................................................................................................... ; and 

2. The pe1'Jllitted encroachment will be covered by an 1naurance pol­
icy as descrlbeC: in the Gene!'al Provisions, of not less than $1.,AQ.Q.s.tQ.Q,po 
issued by a sina:le insurance company having a policyholders surplus or 
at" least $}.~l9:2.Q.,,R99 •.• orif insurance is written by more·tha.n one company 
each company shE1ll have policyholders surplus of at least ten times the 
amount insuried. 

3. All of the prov1 s1ons of this asrsement and General Provisions 
shall be deomed provisions of said resolution. A.11 of the provisions 
of said resc>lutton !?hall be deemed provisions of ·this agreement and 
General Provisic1ns, ~ 
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GENEIAL PROVISIONS 

The perm1tt~e or permittees, referred to hereinafter ae Perm1ttees, 
agree that: 

l. The Per:nittees will hold ·the City and Countr or San Francisco 
and its officers and employees harmless from, and w 11 indemnify them 
against all tor~ claims, tort liability, and tort loBa, and in partic­
ular from and against all such claims, liability, and loss predicated 
Oh active or passive negligence ct the City and County of San .Francisco, 
resulting directly or indirectly from the installation or maintenance 
or the encroachinent permitted by the resolution noted on the race or 
this agreement. This hold harmless obligation shall not term1~te un­
til the encroachment referred to in said resolution has been removed 
and the area reatored to a condition satisfactory to the Department of 
Public Works. 

2~ The Permittees will, at their own cost and expense, maintain 
in full force and effect an insurance policy or pol1o1e• issued by an 
insurance company or companies satisfactory to the City' a Controller 
and written by an insurance company or companies having a policyholders 
surplus as shown on the race or this agreement. Policy or policies 
shall afford liability insurance cover11'lg all operations, including but 
not limited to premises {definition of' 11 prem1sea11 to be expanded to 1n .. 
elude this encroachment), Products, personal injuries and automobiles 
and injury to property for single limit of not less than the amount 
shown on the fao e or this agreement applying to bodily injuries, per .. 
aonal 1njur1.es and property damage or a combination or such injuries. 
Said policy or policies ehall be expanded to include contractual l1ab1:Jr. '• 
ity assumed under this agreement with respect to bodily 1nJur1ee, per­
sonal injuries and property damage. Said policy or policies shall in­
clude C1ty and County or San Franc1eco and its oftioere and employees 
jointly and severally as additional insured and shall apply as primary 
insurance and shall stipulate that no other insurance effected by the 
City and Cowity ot San Franoieoo will be called on to contribute to a 
loss covered hereunder. Said policy or pol1o1.ee shall proVide thirty 
(30) days notice to Controller, City and County or San Francisco, Room 
109, City Hall, ~t the .?Olicy or policies should be cancelled or mate .. 
1'1ally changed. The permission granted by said res~lution shall auto­
matically terminate upon the termination of such insurance. Upon such 
t•erm.1.nat1on the undersigned Permittees, their heirs and assigns, ~hall 
1:orthw1th remove, or cause to be removed, the encro8.ohment permitted by 
aa1d resolution and all materials used in connection with 1.ts construe .. 
1:1on, without .J!penoe to the City and Countyot San Francil!loo, and shall 
1•estore the al"('!a to a conod1t1on eatia!'aotoey. to the Department of Public 
Works. 11Pei:•onal Lnjuri••''. 1M u1.d. herein, •b•ll io~lude wtoaaful death. 

3. The pexmiesion granted by said resolution is merely a revoca .. 
ble license. '!'he Board 1:if Supe:rv1aors may revoke said permission at 
will, and, upc,n the revi:ioation thereof, the undersigned Permitteea, 
their heirs and assigns, will within 30 days arter written not1tioat1on 
of the revooatic,n of said pem1.s&iC1n, remove or oauae to be removed- the 
encroachment pet'mitted by aaid iteaolution and all nnter1als used in con .. 
nection with itE1 construction without expense to the City and County of 
San Francisco, and shall restore the area to a condition satisfactory 
to the Department or PubL1c Works. 

4. All of the provisions of this ag?teement shall run with the land 
described in saj,d resolution and shall bind all subsequent purchasers 
and owners or the land. 1l'he land w1 th whioh this agreement runs is the 
land described on the face of this agreement • 

• I 
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